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The Vermont ESSA State Plan, developed by the Vermont Agency of Education (AOE) with 

significant stakeholder feedback, received official approval from the US Department of 

Education in August. As Vermont works to implement an accountability system that better 

reflects the state’s education priorities as stated in the Education Quality Standards, changes 

will need to be made at the state and local level. 

Beginning in the 2018-2019 academic year, Vermont schools will be using two new indicators to 

assess students’ readiness for college and careers.  The first—discussed in detail in a FAQ 

posted online—measures the percentage of high school graduates who have demonstrated 

college and career readiness through a proficient score on one of a number of potential 

assessments.  The second measure will track student outcomes 16 months after graduation.  The 

AOE will be providing a similar FAQ on this measure in the next couple of weeks. 

The diversity of assessment options for the College and Career Readiness Assessment indicator 

aligns with the flexible pathways goals of Act 77, allowing students to work with teachers to 

determine which assessment options best support their academic interests in high school and 

their college and career goals. 

There is little that schools need to do to prepare for this new indicator.  All data will be gathered 

at the state level through data sharing agreements and made available to school systems.  

Mainly, schools need to work with students to continue the development of Personalized 

Learning Plans (PLPs) and investigate which assessment options align to students’ college and 

career goals identified in their PLPs. 

To answer additional questions regarding the College and Career Readiness Assessment 

indicator, the agency has developed a list of Frequently Asked Questions.  

For additional information this indicator, please contact Jess DeCarolis or Patrick Halladay. 

Other important State Plan changes requiring local-level action are identified on the State Plan 

Readiness Checklist. As the details of these other changes emerge, the Agency of Education will 

release additional information regarding implementation. 
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